CMCA Board of Directors Meeting
August 24, 2010
The Board met on August 24, 2010 at the home of Board President Jo Ann Andren, 3160 Readsborough Court. It was determined that a quorum had been reached and the meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.

The minutes of the July meeting were approved as prepared.

Open Forum
Plantings and Grounds – Visitor and homeowner Mary McGarvey suggested that effort needs to be undertaken to ensure that the grass is green and not bare before any plantings are undertaken. She stated that the community looks bad, especially on Guysborough on the left-hand side. Jo Ann Andren reviewed some of the Board’s concerns and her own. She asked for reports from Board members as they see it.

Reports of Officers
President Jo Ann Andren indicated that her report would be presented aslong with relevant discussions throughout the meeting.

Treasurer Brian Saal – Absent; no report.

Unfinished Business
Fire lanes – Mike Epley is on travel. Gordon Silcox reported they had walked the property and are working on a communication piece for the community, to be part of the next newsletter. Nancy Minter reported she had contacted Lynda Smyth’s office and Sharon Bulova’s, and is awaiting return calls. John Miller will contact an attorney, and Mary McGarvey will contact a settlement attorney she knows to see how other communities are handling this issue. The signs are likely to cost about $125 each.

National Night Out – Posters were made and distributed and popsicles and dog biscuits were available at Kelley’s Circle on August 4. We had a number of participants, but we hopr to have more participation next year.

Architectural Control Committee – Chair Tracy Thompson has resigned from the committee in the past week, leaving Nancy Minter and Jo Ann Andren as the remaining members. We need to find at least one new member for the committee, and preferably two, as Jo Ann is spending more time on the grounds issues. Gordon asked about a job description for this slot, Nancy and Jo Ann agreed to produce one.

Grounds – We have recently had a change in the representative. Jo Ann has walked the property with the new regional manager, just as she had with the former rep. She is hopeful that many issues can be resolved easily.

Hornet’s nest – The large hornet’s next overhanging the sidewalk on Guysborough near Eakin Park Court has been sprayed by an exterminator and is slated to be removed on August 25, providing that no live hornets are observed. The cost for this extermination/removal work is $185.00.

Web site -- Nancy got account and login information from Ginny Howden and forwarded it to

Mike Epley. He is to redesign the existing site, and update the Board information.

Board term – Margaret Kerr-McKown has notified Jo Ann that she is interested in serving the existing two-year term. Thus, a one-year term (to expire in April, 2011) is presently vacant.

New Business
Grounds emergencies – A procedure has existed in the past by which emergency grounds work, up to $500, could be undertaken, with the approval of the President and Treasurer. Those present agreed that the policy is still in effect, but only in the case where safety is a major concern.

Readsborough Court tree request – A dead tree located at 3168 Readsborough sits right on the line between the homeowner’s property line with the community property line. The homeowner is seeking to have CMCA split the cost of removing the tree and its stump, nd has obtained three bids: one for $850, one for $1600, and one from TurGreen for $1500. Margaret Kerr-McKown moved to split the cost for the removal using the lowest bid; John Miller seconded. Motion carried. However, the lowest bidding

company will be told not to put the grindings back into the hole.

Upcoming meetings – A schedule of upcoming meetings was circulated. The September 21 meeting will be held at Nancy Minter’s home (3137 Eakin Park Court). The December meeting, it was noted, is scheduled for December 28; the Board agreed to cancel that meeting.

Planting plan – Margaret Kerr-McKown brought a preliminary landscaping plan that had been prepared for TruGreen, which shows three themes, one for each of three areas. Because fall is the traditional planting season for trees, she made an appeal to undertake planting now, and cited the last dues increase, which was to be designated for trees, as a source of funding. The issue was discussed, but no decision made.

Newsletter – Ross is off on vacation for most of September and into October. He plans t work on the newsletter during his time away, but will need some help with distribution; John Miller, Gordon Silcox, and Mary McGarvey all indicated a willingness to help.

Basketball hoop – As it is still not erected, John will check into it and see if any parts are needed so that it can be installed and used.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

Nancy Minter

Scribe

